THE COMMON AT SINNOTT FARM

EXECUTIVE BOARD MEETING

MINUTES

Date:


Wednesday, December 17, 2008

Place:


Patrick DeLorenzo’s, 10 Timothy Lane

Present:
Laurrie Sostman
Marie MacDonald


Jeff Olmstead 

Patrick DeLorenzo


Rob Thompson
Walter Mills

Call to Order

Rob Thompson, President, opened the meeting at 7:10 p.m. with the election of Board positions. The Board positions for 2009 are:

Walter Mills, President

Marie MacDonald, Vice President

Laurrie Sostman, Secretary

Jeff Olmstead, Treasurer

Patrick DeLorenzo, Assistant Secretary

Walter Mills then conducted the rest of the meeting.

Minutes  

Minutes from the October 15, 2008 Executive Board Meeting were approved as written.

The minutes from the annual homeowners meeting on November 5, 2008 were reviewed.  The Board agreed to post these minutes on the website, and note that they are pending approval at the next annual meeting in 2009.  The Board will assign specific Board members to follow up on homeowner issues raised during the question period, and report on progress during the year, via the website and in mailings with the quarterly statements.  Assignments will be made at the next Board meeting.

Treasurer’s Report
Jeff Olmstead reported that 8 homeowners are past due as of December 14. Two are overdue just for this (4th) quarter.  Four are behind for the 3rd and 4th quarters.  Two others remain chronically overdue for several quarters.

Status of the chronically delinquent accounts:

On one, no payments have been received, the total due is $2,875.  The account is with our collection agency.

The other has made periodic payments as recently as October, and has a payment schedule worked out with the Treasurer.  The balance is now $765.

Jeff reported that the association is on target to be at or below budget at the close of 2008.

A judgment has been received from the bankruptcy court in Georgia.  The association filed a proof of claim for $535 in overdue fees.  According to the judgment, the Common will be the last to be paid, behind all secured creditors.

The association’s property & casualty insurance policy has been renewed with Peerless Indemnity for another annual term, at a premium of $669, which is an increase of $5.

The Treasurer’s report was accepted as submitted.  
Discussion

The Board raised the feasibility of applying a lien to property for overdue fees, or exploring other avenues for collection beyond the use of a collection agency.  Walter will add this as a discussion item for a future meeting agenda, specifically to address the situation of the homeowner who now owes $2,875.  

Committee / vendor reports:  

Walter received a proposal from Dynamic for 46 yards of mulch next Spring, costing $3,600, for all the common area gardens.  Our approved budget for 2009 for mulch is $1,000.  Walter will add an agenda item for future meetings to discuss what to negotiate with Dynamic that will stay within our budget.

Walter reported that Central CT’s 3 year contract for fertilization services ends in 2009 and will need to be renegotiated.

Patrick reported that Wethersfield Sweeping has completed cleaning of the catch basins on the three oldest streets.  Apparently it was badly needed, as three full truckloads of debris were removed.

He also reported that Bartlett Tree sent a contract for the next phase of tree root excavation work in 2009, which was $1,480 (+ $88 tax).  That amount is in our approved 2009 budget.  Patrick will contact Bartlett to get a contract (possibly multi-year) for the ongoing pest and soil management services for our common trees.
Vendor –Board member responsibilities in 2009:

The following Board members are assigned as primary liaison with our vendors:

	Jeff Olmstead
	Marie MacDonald


	Walter Mills
	Patrick DeLorenzo
	Laurrie Sostman

	Rebecca Lamont,

Attorney


	Dynamic Landscaping
	Green Machine Irrigation


	Bartlett Tree Experts
	GoDaddy web host & website maintenance

	Brian Spooner, Bookkeeper & Steve Hintz, Accountant


	Central CT
	MDC
	Road repair & drain vendors
	

	Sinclair Insurance Agency
	CL&P (investigate turning over utilities to town)
	
	
	

	Prestige Collection 


	
	
	
	


Committee responsibilities in 2009:

Covenant Approvals: Patrick DeLorenzo

Beautification: Laurel Mills

Welcoming: Thriaya Wagner and Susan True (Walter will ask them to continue)

Communications

The Board discussed adding the following notices to the bills that go out at the end of December:

· Annual homeowner meeting minutes have been posted, hard copy on request

· New Board member names and numbers

· Parking considerations on the street

2009 Goals

The Board adopted the following goals for 2009:

1. Operate within the approved budget

2. Investigate ways to reduce operating costs

3. Improve communications with homeowners

4. Reduce the number of overdue accounts, and the amounts overdue

5. Continue to foster a sense of community

Future Meetings

Board meetings in 2009 will be held on the 3rd Wednesday of each month.

The next meeting is January 21 at Laurrie Sostman’s house, 20 Timothy Lane.

The meeting was adjourned at 9:35 p.m. 

Respectfully submitted by:

Laurrie Sostman, Secretary

The Common at Sinnott Farm








Page 1 of 3

